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 SPECIAL TIME FOR CHRISTMAS PARTY!!! 
 
Please note that our Christmas Party, Thursday Dec 16th will be starting 
an hour earlier than usual.  Set up begins at 6:30pm, and we start eating 
at 7:00pm. 
 

 
CHANGING OF THE GUARD 

 
I want to thank all of the 2010 SBARC club officers for a job well done!  
This year’s success occurred because of the great support I received from  
the council members.  Thank you for all your efforts! 
 
Ray did a great job with Field Day this year, and guided us to the 13th spot 
overall in the Los Angeles Division!  In addition, he hosted the popular 
PSK project sessions at his home, and also arranged the excellent club 
meeting presentations throughout the year.  Thank you so much Ray for all 
your work and dedication! 
 
Alan helped identify and organize the many parts needed for the PSK pro-
jects, helped out with Field Day, and also delivered one of the best presen-
tations on HF Propagation.  Kudos Alan! 
 
Jerry helped organize the club contact contests, printed certificates of participation, pro-
vided VE support, brought in lots of contacts during Field Day, and was also responsible 
for organizing this year’s presentation on Direction Finding.  Great job Jerry! 
 
Brian helped out with club membership responsibilities, keeping in touch with members 
we haven’t seen in a while, and letting them know that we miss them, and giving us up-
dates at the council meetings regarding their status.   Thanks Brian! 
 
Last, but certainly not least, I wish to thank Joe for all the work he does as club Secretary 
and Treasurer.  There are so many administrative tasks he does for the club, it amazes me 
how much time and energy he’s devoted to helping this club run.  Thank you Joe! 
 
In closing, I’d just like to say it’s been an honor and a privilege to be President of this club 
for the past 3 years.   Thank you for electing me and allowing me the opportunity to serve 
the best amateur radio club period!   Alan, our newly elected President, will continue to 
enable our club to grow and prosper, and I look forward to working with him in my new 
role as Past President.  Again, thank you all for your support over the years!   It’s been an 
absolute pleasure working with you!   73  — Alex 

Holiday Party Starts at 7PM! 
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Holiday Party  

P  O  T  L  U  C  K: 
 

If your last name starts with an: 
 

A ~ G            Salad 
 

H ~ P  Dessert 
 

Q ~ Z      Side Dish 

WHAT TO BRING TO THE HOLIDAY DINNER POTLUCK! 

Please review the “legend” above as a guide for bringing food to the potluck.  Each item 
should feed approximately 5-6 people. 
 
The club will provide the main course and 
drinks, etc.  Please try to arrive no later than 
6:30pm for the Holiday Party set up. 
 
We are so grateful to the Torrance Memorial 
Medical Center for allowing us to meet each 
month for free -- with first class accommoda-
tions.  Please help us show our appreciation 
by bringing a poinsettia -- which will be used 
during our dinner, and then donated to the 
nurses stations in the hospital to express our 
thanks to the hospital. 
 

CLUB OFFICERS FOR 2010: 
 
President, Alex Marko - KD6LPA    Activities Council Member 
kd6lpa@socal.rr.com - 310-530-6614    Alan Parks,  KG6ZPL 
                                                                                                                   aparks@raytheon.com - 310-558-8718 
Vice-President,  Ray Grace - WA6OWM     
wa6owm@arrl.net - 310-370-1913    Events Council Member 
        Jerry Shaw, KI6RRD 
Secretary/Treasurer, Joe Lanphen - WB6MYD   shaw@scsenginc.com - 310-374-5252 
jlanphen@ca.rr.com or w6sba@arrl.net - 310-328-0817   
        Membership Council Member 
Past President, Richard Whited - KG6JKJ   Brian Smith, KI6ERR 
rbwhited@yahoo.com - 562-756-7103    brian.sbarc@yahoo.com 
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Field Day 2010 Results: 

CLUB SERVICES:      CONTACT:  POSITION: 
 
License upgrades and / or new license testing   Joe, WB6MYD  Secretary / Treasurer 
VE Sessions are held the 2nd Saturday of every even month  Joe, WB6MYD  Secretary / Treasurer 
Need to sell something at the Swap Meet?    Joe, WB6MYD  Secretary / Treasurer 
ARRL Membership renewals or new registration   Joe, WB6MYD  Secretary / Treasurer 
Club Name Badge / Jackets     Joe, WB6MYD  Secretary / Treasurer 
 
Club Operation       Alex, KD6LPA  President 
Need something posted on the web site, or newsletter?  Alex, KD6LPA  Editor / Webmaster 
Ideas for Club Speakers, Field Day Planning    Ray, WA6OWM  Vice President 
Membership, Health & Welfare     Brian, KI6ERR  Council Member 
Upcoming Club Events      Jerry, KI6RRD   Council Member 
Club Activities       Alan, KG6ZPL  Council Member 
 
 
If you have questions about your ham equipment, please feel free to ask any of our club members for help.  Or, if you’d like, please 
talk to any council member, and we’ll do our best to help you.   
 
“Elmering” is available to every member, please ask any officer, and we will find a knowledgeable club resource for you.  
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Coming Events 



We are proud to have the Amateur Radio
Council of Arizona (ARCA) as a sponsor of
our event.

The Yuma Hamfest is an American Radio
Relay League (ARRL) sanctioned event.

2011 Arizona State Convention
 

7th Annual

Yuma Hamfest
& Emergency Preparedness Show

Yuma, Arizona
Feb. 18 & 19, 2011

 

Yuma County Fairgrounds
2520 East 32nd Street, Yuma, Arizona

 

www.yumahamfest.org
 

Check the Website for Additional Information
and a Current Schedule of Activities and Seminars

Amateur Radio Equipment Disaster Preparedness Information
Emergency Supplies Solar Power Information
Batteries & Power Inverters Emergency Bug Out Bags

 Gates Open for Camping
Thursday, 2 pm

 

Vendor Setup
Friday, 7 am - Noon

 

Event Hours
Friday, Noon - 5 pm

Saturday, 8 am - 5 pm
 

Buzzard BBQ &
Grand Prize Drawing

Saturday Night
6:00 - 8:00 pm

Consignment Sales Tailgating (Swap Meet)
License Testing for Hams Seminars
Hourly Door Prizes Hospitality Area
Incredible Grand Prizes On-site RV Camping
$1 Admission Free Parking

 

Hamfest Talk-In Frequency:  146.840 (–) PL 88.5 Hz
 

Email Contact:  info@yumahamfest.org

Presented by the Yuma Amateur Radio Hamfest Organization (YARHO)
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NOTES FROM THE SECRETARY   JOE-WB6MYD 
e-mail address - jlanphen@ca.rr.com· 310-328-0817 

1. Thank you! We wish to thank Alan - KG6ZPL  who gave a fantastic presentation on “HF Propagation” 
at our November meeting.  Alan really had some amazing wisdom and insight to impart, which made for a 
very enjoyable and educational presentation.  Alan covered the theory behind propagation, how the sun re-
acts with the atmosphere at different times of the day and year, and how as a ham we can capitalize on it.  
Great job Alan!   Thanks for this excellent presentation! 
 
2. Attendance Drawing:  Carina - KF6ZYY was the lucky club member to have her ticket drawn.  Unfor-
tunately, she was not present at the November meeting, so the kitty will increase to $30 in January.  (We 
don’t have a membership attendance drawing during our December holiday party). 
 
3. New Members:  The club has a formal presentation for recognizing new members that joined the club 
over the course of the year.  This is the time where we present new members with a formal Membership 
Certificate as our thanks for joining the club.  We hope all of you and your families / friends can make it! 
 
4.  Dues: As a reminder, dues are well… “due” January 1, 2011 for the new year.  Single membership is 
$20, and Family/Associate membership is $30.  Thank you for your continued support! 
 
4.  Weekly Net: Join us every Thursday night at 7:30PM on the W6SBA repeater to hear all the latest and 
enjoy the conversation by your fellow SBARC mem-
bers.  (No net occurs on the day of club meetings) 
 
5. Meeting location:  As a reminder, the December 
16 meeting will be in the Health Conference Center, 
Room 1.  The Health Conference Center is the build-
ing facing Torrance Airport.  Room 1 is on 1st floor. 
(Go thru double doors and veer towards the left). 
 
6.  Club Events:  Our bi-monthly VE session is on the 
2nd Saturday of the even numbered months.  We con-
duct them at TMMC starting at 9:00AM in the West 
Tower, Room “A”.  Our club luncheons are at 12PM, 
at Hof’s Hut on Crenshaw Blvd and 237th Street, and 
occur on the 2nd Saturday every month.  We look for-
warding to seeing you there! 
 
7. Best Wishes:  Please accept our best wishes to you and your family for a very happy holiday season.  
We greatly appreciate your continued support -- as each of you make this club the special place it is.  We 
can’t thank you enough for your continued contributions!!! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 



Awards Manager (HF/VHF) Cliff - K6LH 

Health & Welfare Brian - KI6ERR 

Swap Meet Chair Joe - WB6MYD 

VE Test Liaison Joe - WB6MYD 

VE Test Sessions Joe - WB6MYD 

Webmaster Alex - KD6LPA 

Editor Alex - KD6LPA 

Proofreader Vacant 

CLUB SERVICES CALENDAR 
 

Council Meeting - 1st Wednesday of the month 
                               Call Joe - WB6MYD (310) 328-0817 
 

Club Meeting -     3rd Thursday of the month 
                               December 16, 2010 - 7:00 p.m. 
                                  Torrance Memorial Medical Center  
                                  Health Conference Center, Room 1 
 

Club Nets -       W6SBA WEEKLY NET 
       Every Thursday @7:30pm 
       (except the night of club meetings) 
                               PVUSD EMERGENCY NET  
                               1st Tuesday of the month  
                               09:30 Hours on the W6SBA repeater   

TRW Swap Meet Saturday, Dec. 25, 2010 7-11:00 a.m. 
 

VE Session - February 12, 2011 
                      West Tower, 2nd Floor, Room “A” 
                     Contact: Joe WB6MYD 
                      Phone: (310) 328-0817 
                      jlanphen@ca.rr.com or w6sba@arrl.net  
 
Social Event  -  2nd Saturday, January  8,  2011  @12pm 
              Hof’s Hut 
                              23635 Crenshaw Blvd 
                             Torrance, CA 90505     (310)  325-0470 
 

 

South Bay Amateur Radio Club Repeater 
 

224.38 MHz ·PL - 192.8 Hz Offset  -1.6 MHz  
(See Calendar for Weekly Net Times) 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION 
 

South Bay Amateur Radio Club 
P.O. Box 536 

Torrance, CA 90508 
W6SBA@arrl.net 

Website: http://www.w6sba.org 

 

South Bay Amateur Radio Club 
Post Office Box 536 
Torrance, CA 90508-0536 

W6SBA 

Address Correction Requested 

TO: 

A COMMUNITY SERVICE ORGANIZATION 


